
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RACINE COUNTY HIGHWAY “A” TO CLOSE BETWEEN  
USH 45 and CTH “C” FOR BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION 

Closure to Begin Monday, August 14, 2017 

 

 
Yorkville – A large culvert over the West Branch Root River Canal will be removed and 
replaced with a bridge this year.  Racine County Highway “A” (Plank Road) will be 
closed to all traffic starting Monday, August 14, 2017 between USH 45 (N Colony 
Avenue) and CTH “C” (Spring Street).  The bridge closure is expected to last about 2 
1/2 months.  The bridge is expected to open in late October 2017, but the construction 
schedule is weather dependent. 
 
County Highway “A” will be closed to all traffic at the bridge construction site ½ mile east 
of 61st Drive.  A detour will be posted for County Highway “A” traffic to use USH 45 north 
of CTH A, and STH 20 between USH 45 and CTH C.  Motorists should schedule an 
extra 5 minutes to drive the detour route. 

 
Questions can be directed to Julie Anderson, Director of Racine County Public Works 
and Development Services at 262-886-8440 or via email 
Julie.Anderson@racinecounty.com. 
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